
ORHS BOYS’ SOCCER BOOSTER CLUB 
MEETING MINUTES – NOVEMBER 17, 2020 

 
❖ The meeting was called to order at 6:04pm 

 
❖ Secretary’s Minutes 

▪ The minutes from the October 27th meeting (previously posted on the ORHS Men’s 
Soccer website) were reviewed and approved 

 
❖ Treasurer’s Report 

▪ There is $7,186.67 in the booster club’s account.  Coach noted that there is additional 

$3,830 to be deposited – collected from spirit fees. 

❖ Coach’s Updates  
▪ Team/Spirit Fees   

- For those who are making installment payments – next payment is due on 11/30 
▪ Picture Day 

- November 4th – players to wear uniforms 
- Rick Berns will take individual and team pictures.  He will also take pictures 

during some of our games during the season 
- Picture order forms will be distributed to the players and will also be shared via 

email and on the website.  Pictures will be available to view online 
▪ Rosters should be finalized by December 2nd 
▪ Uniforms  

- Nike still does not have inventory available for ordering 
- For now we will use the uniforms from last year  
- When the Nike uniforms become available – hopefully in January – varsity 

players will receive them 
▪ Schedules   

- Coach has created two calendars: one with scrimmage games and preseason 
tournaments, and the second one with season games 

- Players from JVA and Varsity will play in the Willis and Humble tournaments in 
January 

- Players from JVA and JVB will play in a tournament at Gosling fields in January 
- There will be another tournament in Deer Park for Varsity (including Varsity and 

some JVA players), and freshmen (including some JVA and JVB players).  That 
way everyone will be included in playing, but also players will have time to rest 

- November 30th is the official start of the season 
- There will be double training sessions during holiday season in December (no 

training on 12/31) 
 

▪ Coach Ramos is helping out with training. The district is aware of it. The Booster Club 
will write a check to CISD, and then Coach Ramos will be compensated from these funds 



▪ Freshmen players are not doing well at school – only 7 are currently eligible to play.  It is 
important that parents make sure that the boys are passing their classes.  Otherwise the 
season for freshmen will have to be cancelled. 
 

❖ Committee Reports  

▪ Spirit Wear – Christy Steindorf 
- Nothing new to report at this time 

▪ Concessions – Elsa Torres 
- We have an opportunity to work concessions at the Woodforest during two 

football games, November 27th and December 4th. 18 volunteers are needed per 
game (parents and players).  We will make 9% profit of the sales, and will receive 
all tips.  Sign up genius will be created for these events.  Training for volunteers 
will be provided before the games – face shields will be mandatory 

- Concessions at Oak Ridge stadium – there will be two season games and three 
scrimmages at our stadium.  Sign up genius will be created for volunteers to sign 
up.  We need to decide whether we will donate items for the concession stand 
and perhaps ask the players for suggestions regarding drinks/snacks. 

▪ Game Day Programs – Sarah Perusich 
- No updates – waiting for the rosters, pictures and suggestions for layout 

▪ Season kick-off Cook-out 
- Date: December 10th – to be confirmed by coach – It will have to be outside and 

maybe on a different date when there is no game 
- Only prepackaged items are allowed – volunteers needed to get the packages 

ready - teams could donate the items 
 
❖ New Business 

▪ Coach has asked for approval of an expense.  Extra training tops were purchased for the 
new players that may be added after the 11/30 and 12/1 tryouts.  The total amount 
requested - $483.  This expense was approved by the Booster Club 
 

❖ Next meeting will take place on Tuesday, December 15th  
 

❖ The meeting was adjourned at 6:56pm 
 

  


